# 10 April 2020

Dear Brothers,

Just a quick note to provide you with an updated list of the **Designated Priest Ministers of the Sick** who are available for your referrals. We have updated some telephone numbers and one priest has had to withdraw for the time being.

## Worcester

Father Dario Acevedo - text or phone: 857-763-7703

English, Spanish or Portuguese

Father Hugo Cano - text or phone: 508-981-9414

English or Spanish

Father Donato Infante - text or phone: 508-630-4473

Father Enoch Kyeremateng - text or phone: 774-253-4660

English, Twi or Swahili

Father Jonathan Slavinskas - text or phone: 508-561-1118

Father Richard Polek - text or phone: 508-410-8016

English or Polish

### Barre

Father James Callahan - text or phone: 508-340-6444

## Clinton

Father James Mazzone - text or phone: 508-340-5788

# **Dudley**

Father Daniel Moreno - text or phone: 774-922-0220

English and Spanish

## Gardner

Father Stephen Lundrigan - text or phone: 508-527-1120

Father Miguel Pagán - text or phone: 774-242-6042

English or Spanish

## Leominster

Father Michael Broderick - text or phone: 508-450-8907

### Rutland

Father James Boland - text or phone: 508-330-1402

# **Shrewsbury**

Father Javier Julio - text or phone: 774-208-2698 *English or Spanish* 

#### Webster

Father Gregory Chodkowski - text or phone: 508-612-8526 *English or Polish* 

Father Adam Reid - text or phone: 508-340-8536

#### Whitinsville

Father Thomasz Borkowski - text or phone: 508-341-3035 English or Polish

Once again, please bear in mind that referrals should be made only for patients who are quarantined or in a life-threatening situation, not for regular "Communion calls." Also, we would ask that you determine the sick person's general medical condition and their status in regard to COVID-19 before calling the Designated Priest Minister of the Sick.

If you have any questions, please call me (202-256-6682) or any of our brothers serving in this generous ministry.

Let us continue to be one in prayer!

In the Lord,

Jim

Monsignor James P. Moroney Director Office for Divine Worship